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Chair Roegner, Vice Chair Lipps, Ranking Member Leland, and members of the House 

Federalism & Interstate Relations Committee. Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support 

of House Concurrent Resolution 4 on behalf of our tens of thousands of activists right here in the 

Buckeye State. 

 Americans for Prosperity – Ohio exists to recruit, educate, and mobilize citizens in 

support of the policies and goals of a free society at the local, state, and federal level, helping 

every American live their dream – especially the least fortunate.  

We support HCR 4 and the call for reform of the outdated vehicle emissions testing 

program known as E-Check. The E-Check program disproportionately punishes poorer 

households with older cars. Moreover, emissions from outside the state can impact air quality in 

northeast Ohio meaning the E-check program may not even be addressing the problem. Instead 

of punishing those in northeast Ohio for possibly out-of-state emissions, lawmakers should 

consider other alternatives.  

 E-Check requires drivers to get their vehicles checked for emissions that can form 

ground-level ozone. Currently, the program requires residents of seven counties in northeast 

Ohio near Cleveland to have their vehicles tested every two years for vehicles older than four 

model years. Drivers with older vehicles, who are usually also lower-income, have a higher risk 

of failing the emissions test and end up spending money on costly repairs to get their vehicles to 

pass inspection. 

The E-check program may not even be addressing the source of emissions. Emissions 

from one area frequently travel and settle in another area. Prevailing winds from the west can 

bring emissions from Chicago or Detroit that then settle in Ohio and trigger regulations imposed 

by the federal Environmental Protection Agency.  

 HCR 4 calls upon the members of the U.S. congress to reform the underlying legislation 

requiring programs like E-Check. Americans for Prosperity has supported federal legislation that 

would alleviate this problem such as the Ozone Standards Implementation Act of 2016. 

Additionally, HCR 4 calls on the USEPA and Ohio EPA administrators to explore alternatives to 

the E-Check program.  

 We have marked this concurrent resolution for a key vote on our legislative scorecard 

because we believe low income families in Ohio should not be penalized for the emissions of 

other states.  Thank you Representative Young, for introducing this resolution, and Chair 

Roegner for your work with this committee. I am happy to answer any questions the committee 

may have.  


